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I. by the commission

A. Statement

1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of an application (Application) filed by the Regional Transportation District on April 16, 2012, requesting authority to construct a new grade separated structure for new commuter rail tracks over the reconstructed New Castle Street and existing Peña Boulevard Outbound road and make modifications consisting of reconstructing guardrail between the proposed pier and Peña Boulevard Outbound in the City and County of Denver, State of Colorado.  

2. The Commission gave notice of this Application (Notice) to all interested parties, including adjacent property owners pursuant to § 40-6-108(2), C.R.S.  The Notice was mailed April 18, 2012.

3. On May 14, 2012, the City and County of Denver Department of Aviation (Denver Aviation) filed a Motion to Intervene.  Denver Aviation states that it owns the property abutting and underlying both New Castle Street and Peña Boulevard.  Denver Aviation opposes the Application because it does not address the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) duct bank.  The FAA duct bank is currently located under New Castle Street, and Denver Aviation states that the proposed construction will impact the FAA duct bank, could expose the FAA Duct Bank, the projected grade on the northern portion of the New Castle Street may be lower than the existing elevation of the FAA Duct Bank, and will substantially impede both the estimated cost and completion date by the FAA duct bank.

4. The Commission has reviewed the record in this matter and deems that the Application is complete pursuant to § 40-6-109.5, C.R.S.

5. Now being fully advised in the matter, we refer the Application to an Administrative Law Judge for determination of the merits of the Application.  

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. The application (Application) filed by the Regional Transportation District on April 16, 2012, requesting authority to construct a new grade separated structure for new commuter rail tracks over the reconstructed New Castle Street and existing Peña Boulevard Outbound road and make modifications consisting of reconstructing guardrail between the proposed pier and Peña Boulevard Outbound in the City and County of Denver, State of Colorado is deemed complete pursuant to § 40-6-109.5, C.R.S.

2. The Intervention by the City and County of Denver Department of Aviation is granted.

3. Docket No. 12A-411R is referred to an Administrative Law Judge of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission for determination of the merits of the Application.

4. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
May 30, 2012.
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Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


JOSHUA B. EPEL
________________________________


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________

Commissioners

COMMISSIONER MATT BAKER RESIGNED EFFECTIVE MAY 11, 2012.
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